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September 2022 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Welcome to a new year of religious education! My name is Matthew Zinser, and I am the new 

Coordinator of Religious Education/Evangelization at St. Vincent Ferrer. I am originally from 

Brooklyn, New York, and moved to Michigan 5 years ago with my wife, Stephanie and children. 

We have five children and are expecting our sixth at the beginning of October. 

I am very happy to begin working at the parish, with you, and your children in the very important 

task of passing on the Catholic faith to them. Classes will begin on Monday, October 3, 2022. 

We will meet each week in the church to begin class at 6:15 p.m. Dismissal will take place 

at 7:30 p.m. from the school doors by the gym. 

You will also find the calendar of classes on the parish website. Please note that I have scheduled 

a few parent meetings that are noted on the calendar. Those meetings will take place in the 

church during class time. Additional meetings for parents who have children preparing for 

sacraments (First Communion, Confirmation, etc.) will be scheduled as needed during the year. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to call or email me at the phone number and email 

address listed above. I am looking forward to a great year and to meeting all of you on October 

3rd. God bless you and your families. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Matthew Zinser 
Coordinator of Religious Education/Evangelization 


